

AND FRIENDS

Welcome back! We have a busy half term ahead of us with our production, sporting events, move up days and the mini-parish walk, to name a few events. The school is also being externally validated as part of our ongoing monitoring and evaluation by the Department of Education, Sport and Culture. This is taking place on Tuesday 18th June.

> It's that time of year when thoughts turn to our Mini Parish Walk. This year it will take place on the afternoon of Wednesday 10th July.

Our Mini Parish Walk involves the children walking a circuit around the school grounds, completing laps. We are hoping that pupils will be able to get sponsorship for this event, with the money raised going towards enhancing the Forest School area of our school and supporting the charity 'Isle of Play' who work with us at Forest School. Attached to this newsletter is a sponsorship form and the children can either be sponsored per lap or a total for their target.



Refreshments will be available in the school grounds and there will also be snacks available for all pupils courtesy of the PTFA.

On the day the children will need comfortable shoes, a water bottle and their PE kit. They will also, hopefully, need suncream and a hat to cope with sunny weather.

This has become a very popular and challenging annual event and we are sure that the children will enjoy their afternoon.

Thank you for your support



Head Lice

We are receiving a few reports of headlice amongst our children. This is very often affecting our younger pupils. I would urge you to please be vigilant and check your child's hair regularly, treating any evidence of headlice quickly and effectively. If we all work together we can ensure that this problem is kept to a minimum. Thank you for your cooperation.

Reminder

Most of our children bring a water bottle to school and as part of our drive to reduce amounts of single use plastic,

this is a significant contribution. Thank you. Can I please remind you that the bottles should contain water and not juice. Water consumption is an excellent way to stay hydrated and if spilt is easily and quickly cleaned up. There is no need for children to be drinking juice during lesson time. Thank you for your cooperation.





Crucial Crew	Year 6	Monday 17th June
Football and Netball Tournament	KWC	Wednesday 19th June - 10am to 1pm
Year 6 Transition Lesson	English at CRHS	Tuesday 25th June - afternoon
Visit to Tynwald Buildings	Year 6	Thursday 27th June - morning
Lifepath	Year 5	Thursday 27th June
Millennium Football Tournament	Union Mills	Saturday 29th June - 9am - 2pm
Yee-Ha! Ticket information to follow	Afternoon performance 2pm Evening Performance 6:30pm	Monday 1st July - Evening performance Tuesday 2nd July Afternoon and evening performances
New Intake Pupils	Morning session and lunch	Wednesday 3rd July
Move up morning - new classes	All pupils	Wednesday 3rd July - morning
CRHS transition days	Year 6	Wednesday 3rd and Thursday 4th July
New Intake Pupils	Lunch and afternoon session	Thursday 4th July
Move up afternoon - new classes	All pupils	Thursday 4th July - afternoon
Tynwald Day		Friday 5th July
Reports to parents		Monday 8th July
Mini Parish Walk	Sponsor form attached	Wednesday 10th July
Leavers' Assembly and Prize Giving	From 9.30am	Friday 19th July
School year ends		Friday 19th July

More dates are likely to follow and changes are possible to the information given above

And Finally

I hope you are as excited as we are about all the events and opportunities we have going on this half term. The summer holidays will be with us before we know it!

Ange Callaghan Headteacher